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Weaverham Parish Council
Environment Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on 

Tuesday 31st January 2017 at 7.00pm
PRESENT:  
Cllrs Edwards (Chairman), J Bland, Budden, Freeman, Taylor, Wilkinson

 and Jim Stockton-Parish Clerk.
IN ATTENDANCE:

E45.
Public Forum-no members of the public were present

E46.
Apologies-none were received.
E47.
Declarations of Interest

No new declarations were made. 

E48.
Approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2016

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2016 were approved. 
E49.
Matters arising from meeting of 14th December 2016 

E49.1 
CCTV. The Committee discussed the history associated with the now defunct CCTV system that was shared between thee Community Association and the Parish Council.   Reference was made to previous actions taken by the Parish Council to an existing CCTV that was functional. Cllr Budden stated she had examined the CCTV file to try to understand the past situation and the technical problems that had arisen. Following further discussion, it was agreed to recommend that the Parish Council should obtain three quotations for the supply and installation of 3 cameras capable of monitoring the Russet Road Play Area, the Russet Road Playing Field and the front of the Community Centre including the car park. These quotations should include the provision of a separate monitor to be sited in the Parish Council office. In addition, it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Community Association to inform it of this recommendation to enable the Association to assess what requirements it may have that could be accommodated at the same time via revised quotations. Clerk to action.
E49.2
Russet Road Playpark fence. Discussion took place on how best to fence the play park to protect it from unlawful incursion from nearby properties.  Clerk to carry out site inspection with Cllr. Freeman on 1st February.

Post meeting note: This inspection took place as agreed. It is suggested that Mid-Cheshire Grounds Maintenance Ltd be asked to quote for supply and installation of a section of chain link fencing to close the existing gap in the hedging caused by the recent fire. Additional hedging should also be provided to close the gap consistent with adjacent hedges.  It was also suggested that the flower beds in the RRPP be seeded over with grass and a selection of bulbs be planted along the existing fence line. MCGM to be asked to quote for this work also.
E49.3
Maintenance Contracts-discussion took place on the details contained in the current contract with Mid Cheshire Grounds Maintenance Ltd (MCGM).The Clerk was requested to ensure that MCGM provide weekly/monthly reports of safety inspections carried out in line with the existing contract schedules. In addition the Clerk was asked to ensure that MCGM provide up to date evidence of their accreditation as far as safety inspections were concerned. Cllr Taylor drew attention to the recent invoice received from MCGM Ltd for repair of the children’s roundabout in the RRPP. At £850 (plus VAT), this was significantly in excess of the amount of £100 previously quoted last June. Clerk was asked to advise MCGM that permission should be sought from the Council before work is carried out that significantly exceeds previous quotations.
E49.4
Tree survey-the Clerk reported that quotations had been received from Cestrian Tree Care and Mid Cheshire Grounds Maintenance Ltd for the tree survey. Cestrian Tree Care had carried out a detailed tree survey (for free) based on the 2015 survey and had quoted £3,250 for the necessary tree surgery. No additional costs would be incurred for any traffic management required.  MCGM had undertaken a visual survey of the areas concerned and quoted £1,580 (plus VAT) for the necessary tree surgery. Cllr Budden reported that MCGM has verbally quoted an additional figure to her of £60 (plus VAT) to compile a written tree survey based on their visual inspection. The Committee agreed to recommend the acceptance of the quotes from MCGM (£1,580 plus £60). The Clerk was asked to check that there would be no additional costs for traffic management and obtain written evidence of the £60 quote for the written tree survey.
E49.5
2016 Bonfire review. The Clerk reported quotations had been requested from 4 suppliers (including Nemisis Ltd) for the 2017 firework display. Two firms had, so far, declined to tender.  Further review of the event was to be carried out at a separate meeting to include all interested Councillors. Clerk to arrange.
E.50 
Any other business

E50.1
Footpaths and drains on Withens lane. Cllr Taylor informed the Committee that he had reported to CW&C (Streetscene) the poor state of the footpaths and drains on Withens lane. He was monitoring the situation to ensure clean up action was taken by CW&C.
E.51
Date of next meeting-28th February 2017 at 7pm in the Community Centre. 
Meeting closed at 8.20pm

